
Now that I have explained the Pillars of the fraternal order of the Knights of Columbus in 

Fraternity, Unity, charity and the fourth degree in Patriotism, I hope that you have a better 

understanding of why you became a member of the Knights of Columbus. What I would 

like to see is that members engage and get involve in the council activities, and there are 

many. Some of these activities include praying for the sick, reciting the rosary

May 2024Grand Knight Message

together, donating to the needy and outreach programs, protection the unborn child, raising funds, 

volunteering and supporting Knights of Columbus programs and many more, there is nothing that you do will 

not be recognized. We are a Catholic organization supporting the church ideals. 

Hence, you are now a member of the largest Catholic Fraternity in the world, and as you grow in faith, you 

are in a brotherhood built on shared values and on a shared desire th the man God has called you to be. Not 

withholding, the membership benefits are unsurpassed, life insurance program benefits and many family and 

personal benefits.

Vivat Jesus

Owen Thompson

Grand Knight

Mark Your Calendar

May 24th KC Florida State Meeting
May 26th, 2024 – 4th Degree Assembly Picnic
June 2nd, - Eucharist Procession Devine Mercy
June 9, 2024 -1 pm – 5 pm, Luau 
August 24th Fourth Degree Exemplification Jacksonville
Sept. 9-12, 2024— Parish Mission by Fr. Wade Menezes
October 26th-27th Food Truck and Craft Fair
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Web Site Knights of Columbus Council 10514Brothers,
Welcome to the home stretch!

After a very successful and wonderful Easter Season in the District, it's time to get ready to 
button everything up. We will elect new Officers this month, as well as prepare to close out the year and get 
ready to welcome the new fraternal year. Thanks to all those that stepped up to run and accept Officer roles, 
but Brothers, it doesn't stop there. Please seek out these newly elected Officers and see what you can do to 
help them in the upcoming new year. They need Directors, Chairman, Volunteers, Ideas and every bit of Support 
you can give them.

Let's not lose sight of the remaining year's finishing responsibilities.. Make sure there are no open 
items needed to complete the Columbian Award and Star Council requirements. Ask your Officers what you can 
do to help close out and meet these goals. Don't forget to be proud and celebrate all your accomplishments this 
year. It's not too late to add a few more!

A gentle reminder that this is the Month of Our Lady and the very special gift of the Rosary she 
gave us. We need Peace, Harmony, Healing and Faith now more than ever. 
What better tool do we have in our arsenal to help achieve this but her 
blessed Rosary.

Put your Degree pledge into action this month, remember? 
"Carry it with you and pray it often". Let's close out strong and remember the 
world needs Knights now more than ever!
Vivat Jesus
Kevin

For More information contact: 
Larry Kennedy, FICF, MDRT
407-579-9888                          
Lawrence.kennedy@kofc.org

How do you plan the best route?
Spring is here, at least by the calendar, and it will soon

be summer. Perhaps you’re planning your summer vacation. Maybe
you’ve not only planned it, but you’ve already booked your hotel, VRBO®,
or Airbnb®. Maybe you’ve gone so far as to purchase plane tickets…or
maybe your vacation spot will be within driving distance. You’re already
thinking of the clothes you’ll have to pack and those new pieces that you’ll have to buy. You’ve got a little

extra cash saved to buy some special souvenirs. You are researching the area and finding the interesting
historical sites to visit. Seeing where the fun spots are…checking out the local places to dine. How do you
want to plan your week away?

I’ll admit it, I enjoy doing that research, especially when I’m driving. I like looking at maps and
seeing what sights there are to see, the historical venues, the local restaurants. I like looking online (and
maybe even getting some old fashioned travel brochures) to check out my travel destination. If I’m driving I
like to pick a route. Not necessarily the fastest on my GPS though. The fastest route often bypasses the
interesting sites. (Think historical Route 66 and all the interesting places along that road!) When I’m all done
and I’ve got everything laid out, I have a certain sense of accomplishment. I know I’m going to have a good
time because I’ve looked at many options and picked the ones that mean the most to me.

I think of working with you, my brother Knights, in much the same way. When I sit down with
you and your spouse we start with a financial needs analysis. We “drop a pin” on your map to show where
you are now. We enter a destination of where you want to go. What do you want to see for your family if the
unforeseen happens? That might be a situation where one of our products, life insurance, long-term care
insurance, disability income insurance, or a retirement annuity, may be needed. Think of that product as the
vehicle that gets you or your family farther along to a better place on your financial road map. Much like a
vacation, we’ll make stops along the way, take a look “under the hood,” and make sure the strategy is still
“running on all cylinders.” There are many options to discuss, even within the different lines of products
available, to help you get to where you want to go.

Do you have a strategy? May I have the privilege of helping you and your family develop one
or fine tune the one you have? I’ll be calling soon to set up a time to get together to discuss your financial
road map.

Vivat Jesus!

Field Agent

Message

Larry Kennedy



Family Life

Message

Wayne Friday

Dear Brothers & Sister in Christ,
This month we will discuss the Heartbeat Protection Act, 

which went into effect on May, 1, 2024. This law protects 
unborn life by prohibiting abortions after six weeks gestation.  
I was at A Woman’s Choice of Jacksonville on Monday, two days 
before the law went into effect and there were approximately 57 women who came to the clinic to terminate, 
kill or murder their unborn child—whatever is easier to say or digest.  

On Tuesday, the very next day, the women who came to the clinic numbered in the 60s.  There were so 
many mom, they could not all fit in the waiting room.  Many moms were told to wait in their car and they 
would get a text when they could enter!  This just proves the Culture of Death that our society has adopted—
not a thriving culture of life or any respect for life or love of God, the Creator of Life.  

On Wednesday, May 1st, the whole atmosphere changed at A Woman’s Choice of Jacksonville.
There were few mothers at the clinic.  Two of the eight mothers who came were eight weeks pregnant and did 
not know the law changed that day.  They were turned away. The sympathy that the abortion industry tries to 
generate for the mothers is a lie and only motivated by greed. It’s not just my opinion. It seems that the only 
allegiance they have is for the devil and their bank accounts.  

CNN was present on the premises of the clinic all day on May 1st. Vice President Kamala Harris was 
scheduled to speak downtown.  I was asked by CNN and an international news agency what that day’s ruling 
meant to us.  I said it was a victory for all women!  To have a strange man rip a perfectly healthy baby from a 
woman’s womb is a blow to motherhood and the dignity of women.  Women deserve better.  Just then, the 
big show was about to begin with the interview of the owner of A Woman’s Choice of Jacksonville and several 
other murder mill employees.  As I walked closer to be able to hear her interview, I could feel the wall of 
hatred towards me.  The evil looks I received was as they wanted to rip me apart and dismember me alive like 
the abortionist does to defenseless, innocent unborn babies.  The abortion industry is pure evil. 

I do have a love for women.  They are incredible and capable of miracles.  However, the lies of people in the 
abortion industry will strip these women of dignity, respect and love.  When these women clear their minds 
after the procedure, they are left with the guilt of knowing the truth and what they have done. My prayers go 
out to these women.  They need to seek clergy for forgiveness for the act they have committed by killing their 
baby.  Even babies who are born with some abnormalities, just need a little help from his mother.  Christ’s 
mercy is unfathomable. 

Please let us all never give us in this battle against evil and use all that the Lord has given us to ensure 
victory, especially in defeating the Amendment to Limit Government Interference with Abortion (#4) on the 
ballot in November.  

As we enter the month of May, where we honor Our Blessed Mother as well as all our earthly mothers, let 
us love one another as Christ has loved us.  “Jesus, I trust in You.”

Ultrasound Machines save lives by helping women choose life by giving them the 
opportunity to view their unborn children at pro-life pregnancy centers. This initiative is 
funded by Knights of Columbus state and local councils with matching grants from the 
Supreme Council’s Culture of Life Fund.

The Knights of Columbus works together as an organization to purchase ultrasound 
machines for qualifying pregnancy centers. Discounted prices for select machines are offered through 
preferred pricing agreements arranged by the Supreme Council. The list of preferred machines is provided to 
sponsoring councils after the pregnancy center is approved for funding by the local diocese and the Supreme 
Council. After the state and/or local council raises 50% of the cost, the Knights of Columbus Supreme Council 
will provide the other 50% to complete funding for purchase of an ultrasound. Or, if the council raises 100% 
of the cost of a vehicle outfitted to serve as a mobile medical unit for a pregnancy center, the Supreme 
Council will provide 100% of the funds for an ultrasound machine to be used in that vehicle.

Ultrasound Machines



SUPREME CHAPLAIN'S MONTHLY CHALLENGE           MAY 2024

Challenge by Supreme Chaplain Archbishop William E. Lori:
This month — the month of Mary — I challenge you to pray the rosary daily with your entire household, 
offering at least one decade for the unity of your family and the Church.

Questions for Reflection:
Do you pray regularly with your family beyond grace at meals or attending Mass? In what ways might 
praying together increase your family’s unity? What are some simple, specific ways you could practice 
family prayer in your home?

“Holy Father, keep them in your name that you have given me, so that they 
may be one just as we are.” (Gospel for May 12, Jn 17:11b)
Jesus desires that his disciples be united in his name: one body, one faith, one 
church. It is vital for our own families to remain united in faith. It is not easy to 
raise and form children in the Catholic faith in today’s confused culture. But as 
Holy Cross Father Patrick Peyton, the “rosary priest,” said, “The family that 
prays together stays together.” Let us keep our family united by staying united 
to Christ in prayer.

May Birthdays
Charles T Lanktree 05-03
Lewis R Calobrisi Jr 05-07
Lewis Guerin 05-10
Vinson X Palathingal 05-13
Gary E Kaskisto 05-14
Dea Perlito B Alayu 05-15
Gerard J O Gara Sr 05-15
Jose G Fernandez 05-16

Alejandro Mecalco 05-18
Richard J Goellner 05-20
Antonio J Matos 05-26
Mark Cremeans 05-27
Robert H Kalb 05-27
Dea Jose Homem Sr 05-29
Donald M Holland 05-30
Steve Montez 05-30

HEALTH AND WELLNESS FAIIR

Deputy GK Ralph Esposito worked the Knights 
of Columbus booth at the Health and 

Wellness Fair.  Ralph also gave St. Elizabeth 
Ann Seton Church tours during the Fair.



Knight of the Month
Miquel Betancourt

Knight Family 
of the Month

Susan and Mark 
Johnson

April Meeting

FRATERNAL BENEFITS NIGHT
Larry Kennedy spoke at the 
meeting.  We now qualify for 
double star council.



April Meeting

After the April Meeting concluded, we were given the pleasure of 
a sneak peak preview of the Luau Party Celebration which will be 
on June 5th.

At the end we took a Knights collection and collected over $200 
for the Knights to be sponsored in the Luau booklet.

The Knights will also be available to volunteer to help make this 
event a success.



Honor Flight
Worthy Brother Sir Knights

Sunday morning when SK Ken Wall, age 93 and I, age 85, returned from our First Coast Honor 
Flight to Washington DC, we were totally blown away when we arrived at Jacksonville Airport and found 
that we had a Color Corps welcome waiting for us at 1:30 AM !. In my 6 years of being a CCC I have never 
had a call-out at that time of the night!

CCC Lou Manz of St. Catherine of Siena Assembly 3154 from St. Catherine’s in Orange Park 
and 4 of his Color Corps were waiting for us.  Our Brothers went above and beyond to honor the 21 
returning veterans from our First Coast Honor Flight.

In attendance were SK's Johnny Thielen, age 81, Raul Tecson, age 66, Dan Wehby, age 
73, Travis Logerwell, age 47, and Lou Manz, age 71. Of course the airport would not let them bring their 
swords, but their salutes were much appreciated by these two old Navy Vets and brother CC Knights.

Florida District Marshall Dan McIntyre confirmed with FN Tom Scherch of St. Catherine of 
Siena Assembly #3154 that they have been providing an Honor Guard for the Honor Flights for several years. 
Their Assembly also donated $6000 towards Honor Flight expenses.

Thank You to all who helped to make such a memorable moment for SK Ken Wall and me. A 
special thanks goes out to SK John and Lady Margie Check who drove up and back to Jacksonville twice in 
the wee hours to bring us there and home again!

Vivat Jesus
Mary, Queen of the Knights, Pray for us!

SK Frank Consentino, CCC
K of C Corpus Christi Assembly 2810 Flagler Beach, Fl

Ken Wall has been a 
Knight for 75 years.
Thank You for your 
service!



Thank you 
to the volunteers and to 

Builders First Source, 
Window World, Sherwin 
Williams, Lowes Home 
Improvement and the 

Home Depot for 
donating products for 
this remodel project.

KNIGHTS AT WORK – SETON HALL PROJECT
Thanks to Brother Knights Ron Cowles and 
Frank Cositore for their dedication on the 
Building Committee and on the Seton Hall 
Project. Frank CositoreRon Cowles



Year End Nominations

3rd Year Trustee
Owen Thompson

Financial Sec
Deacon Jose Homen.

Chancellor
Michael Heil

Advocate
Joseph Kubasky

Treasurer
Dan Lamperti

Warden
Benjamin Ladrido

Inside Guard
John Brailsford

1 Year Trustee
John Furmanek

Lecture
John Franz

2 Year Trustee
Mike Tennyson

Outside Guard
Thomas Brand 

Grand Knight
Ralph

Esposito

Deputy Grand Knight
Joseph Paul

Recorder
Dennis Boucher 
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India Trip with Brother Knight
Dennis Boucher

Join India Mission Joy on a Pilgrimage to India 
leaving Chicago/Orlando on Tuesday, January 
21st, 2025 and returning  Sunday, February 2nd.

Limited to 25 people.  
This Trip will include:
• Chennai St Thomas Tomb and Cathedral
• Basilica of Our Lady of Good Health
• Pongal (Thanksgiving) Celebration
• Mother Teresa Home Ribbon Cutting
• Goa Bom Jesus Church – St Fransis Xavier
• Calcutta Mother Teresa Tomb
• Taj Mahal
• Sites in New Delhi
• And so much more

Cost $3,870 for adults includes airfare, motels, 
meals and ground transportation.  Trip limited to 
25 people.  Contact Dennis Boucher at 386-315-
9994 or email at dboucher136@gmail. for more 
information.

Host 

Fr Peter Manickam

Co-Host
Dennis Boucher 



May 26th, 2024 at Noon
Assembly Picnic
Betty Steflik Park 
815 Moody Ln, Flagler Beach

The next Fourth Degree Exemplification of the Florida District of 
the DeSoto Province will be on Saturday, August 24th, at 
Assumption Catholic Church, 2403 Atlantic Blvd., Jacksonville.
The schedule of events is as follows:
9:30 a.m. – Registration Opens
10 a.m. – Mass
11 a.m. – Registration Continues
Noon – Exemplification of the Fourth Degree
12:15 p.m. – Ladies' Luncheon
3 p.m. -- Banquet

To qualify for the Fourth Degree, 
one must:
1. Be over 18 years of age;
2. Be a citizen of the United 
States;
3. Be a Third Degree member in 
good standing with your Council;
4. Be a practical Catholic in 
Communion with the Holy See.

Fourth Degree Exemplification 

OUR HISTORY AND HERITAGE
Founded on the principles of charity, unity and fraternity, the Knights of Columbus was established in 1882 
by Father Michael J. McGivney, assistant pastor of St. Mary's Church in New Haven, Conn., and a group of 
parishioners. Their intent? To bring financial aid and assistance to the sick, disabled and needy members and 
their families.  Today, Father McGivney is being considered for sainthood.

4th Degree News

Florida State Meeting May 24th.  
Grand Knight Owen Thompson, 
Bother Joe Lupe and Greg Gully 

will be attending

Florida 
State 

Meeting

Grand Knight
Owen Thompson

Brother 
Joe Lupo

Greg Gully
1st Year  Trustee



Well, it’s a bit of a long story. I grew up as a non-practicing Methodist. I met my wife, Julie, in college. She’s Catholic, and we started 
dating and eventually ended up getting married. As part of that process of getting married in the Catholic Church, we agreed to raise our 
kids Catholic. I didn’t have any intentions of becoming Catholic. I felt like it was important for our kids to realize that what was important 
was their relationship with God, not necessarily whether you’re Methodist or Catholic or Protestant or whatever the case may be.

And so we went to church on a regular basis, to the Catholic church. Our kids were born and baptized Catholic, and we’ve been raising 
them in the Catholic Church.

Then I got — in 2009 — selected as an astronaut. And this had been a goal, a dream, an objective for much of my professional career. So 
everything was fantastic, right? We moved down to Houston and became members of Mary Queen Catholic Church here in Friendswood, 
one of the local parishes. I went through the basic [astronaut] training from 2009 to 2011. And as far as my religious practice, everything 
was still kind of the same. We were going to the Catholic church, the boys were going to the Catholic youth education programs and being 
raised Catholic, and yet, when we went to church, I didn’t participate in Communion because I wasn’t a Catholic.

And then, in 2011, I got assigned to a mission to the International Space Station. I was going to go up and spend six months in space, 
starting in 2013, so you’d think as far as career goals and family, everything was perfect. I’d become an astronaut. I’d been assigned to 
actually go into space. My family was doing fantastic. And so everything was good, but, for me personally, I felt like something was missing.

It was hard to put my finger on it, but I eventually decided that “I think maybe I need to become Catholic. I want to participate more in 
my family’s — my wife and my kids’ — religious life.” I do believe that God has a way of putting people in your life that help you when you 
have the need. In this case, for me, it was Father Skip Negley, who was the priest at Mary Queen.

At this time, as I’d been assigned to a mission, I was training a lot, which meant I was spending a lot of time in Russia. Therefore, I wasn’t 
able to attend the weekly RCIA classes. And so we [my wife and I] went and talked to Father Skip, and he said, “Look Mike, I’m willing —
when you’re here for the two- or three-week [intervals], we’ll get together one-on-one as often as we can. And we’ll do it in that fashion.”
So it would never have happened without Father Skip. Or it would have been, I guess, a much bigger struggle or a much longer process, if 
Father Skip hadn’t taken me under his wing.

I remember one of the first meetings I had with him: [He asked], “Why do you want to be Catholic?”
And I gave the response I mentioned earlier — about wanting to participate more in my family’s religious life — and he said, “Mike, that’s 
not a reason to be Catholic.”

And so that whole process of these meetings with him was absolutely fantastic for me, because it answered a lot of questions that I had 
about the Catholic faith. Father Skip was just amazing. And at the end of the day, I realized it was something I needed to do for me.

I was able to get confirmed in the Catholic Church in December 2012, and I was launching in September 2013.
Once I got confirmed though, I have to admit, I still wasn’t quite satisfied — because I knew I was going to be gone [in space] for six 

months.
So I started asking the question, “Is there any chance I can take the Eucharist up with me into space?”

Which isn’t something that, you know, is normally done, since you don’t self-administer Communion.
Again, God has a way of putting people in your life when there is a need. And Chuck Turner [a deacon as well as the parish facilities 
manager] and Father Jim [Kuczynski], who had taken over from Father Skip, started asking the questions of the archdiocese: “What would 
we need to do to allow Mike to take the Eucharist up?” So they really did a lot of the leg work to make it happen, and I was able to take a 
small pyx up with me that had six wafers divided into four each, so I had 24 opportunities to receive Communion on orbit.

They were able to work it all out with the church; and so, the weekend before I left for Russia — we launch on a Russian rocket from 
Kazakhstan — I went to Mass one last time, and [the priest] consecrated the wafers into the Body of Christ, and I was able to take the pyx 
with me.

What Is It Like to Receive the Eucharist in Space?
A Conversation With NASA Astronaut and Catholic Convert Mike Hopkins

Getting to live in space is a challenge and an honor only a very few people will ever 
enjoy (at least in our generation). Astronaut Mike Hopkins is one of those selected 
few. He spent six months on the International Space Station (ISS) in 2013. And though 
he was thrilled when he was chosen for a space mission, there was one Person he 
didn’t want to leave behind: Jesus in the Eucharist.

Hopkins had been received into the Church less than a year before his launch. After 
a long wait, he was finally able to receive Our Lord at each Mass. Facing the prospect 
of being off the planet for half a year, he decided he had to find out if Jesus could 
travel with him. It turns out he could — and he did.

The Register spoke with Hopkins about his desire to have the Eucharist in space, 
how it worked out practically, and what led to his devotion to the Real Presence.

How is it that you ended up being the kind of astronaut who wants to take Jesus
Into space?

National Eucharistic Revival 2024

Read the full article at National Catholic Register at
What Is It Like to Receive the Eucharist in Space? ncregister.com



Augustus W. Simms
Rest in Peace

On release from active duty in 1957, Gus began teaching music at Howard University; and in 1961 married 
Yvonne Smith from Iowa. While at Howard, he played at several clubs around the DC area with notable 
local jazz musicians such as Dave Yarborough, Quentin Warren, Ben Secundy and Steve Novacel.
In 1996, after retiring from Howard University, Gus and Yvonne moved to Palm Coast, FL. There he invited 
local musicians to perform at a jazz concert (An Evening of Jazz) to benefit scholarships to Black students so 
they could start or continue their Catholic education. Some of the early concerts were held in school 
cafeterias and featured singers Jan Crawford, niece of Clyde “Piano Man” Crawford (who also lived in Palm 
Coast until his death in 2005), and Brenda Pinkelton. Later, when the concerts were moved to Seton Hall, 
singers included Linda Coles (related to Nat), Denise Rose and Em Dinopol as well as perennial favorite Dan 
Burns. He also performed in various clubs throughout Florida and at the Europa Lounge in the European 
Village until failing health forced him to stop.
A faithful attendee of St. Elizabeth Ann Seton Catholic church as long as he was able, Gus was a member of 
the Black Catholic Guild and their prayer group. He was also a member of the Knights of Columbus 
chapters in Korona and Flagler Beach.
Gus was preceded in death by his parents Philip Scott and Ruth Wilson, step-father John Simms and his wife 
of 46 years Yvonne (nee Smith). He is survived by Deanna Johnson (sister-in-law) of MD; long-time friends 
Rose Thurston (DC) and Carol Gaines (FL) several cousins, nieces and nephews, and many friends from Palm 
Coast.
The family wishes to thank the staff of Peaceful Home ALF and Gentiva Hospice for their care during Gus 
Simms’s final days.
Funeral will be Friday, May 3, 2024 at 11 am at St. Elizabeth Ann Seton Church with Fr. Martin Ibeh
officiating. Interment will be at Mt. Olivet Cemetery in DC at a later date. In lieu of flowers, please make a 
donation to the SEAS Black Catholic Guild (for St. Martin de Porres statue fund). Thank you.

Augustus W. Simms, 92 of Palm Coast, FL passed away March 24, 2024. Born in Havre de 
Grace, MD on February 29, 1932, “Gus” attended parochial schools and Howard University 
in DC, where he graduated with a Masters in Music Education. 
Shortly after graduation, Gus entered the Air Force where he attained the rank of 1st 
Lt. He then joined the Air Force Reserves retiring with the rank of Major in 1979. 

Corporate Mass at SEAS
April 28th, 2024 10AM



Reverend John W. McElroy 
Rest in Peace

If you know any Brother or family member in distress, 
please notify one of the officers. 
MARY QUEEN OF THE KNIGHTS

Intercede to Jesus for those in need of his healing:
Fr Rob’s Mother, Joan Thompson (Wife of GK Owen Thompson)

Mike Miller, Doug Laidlaw, Dennis Kow,
Connie Diguilo (wife of Pete) Kevin Ryan, Mike Tennyson, 

Almighty and Eternal God, You are the everlasting health of those who believe in You.  Hear us for
Your sick servant for whom we implore the aid of Your tender mercy, that being restored to bodily

health, he (she) may give thanks to You in Your Church. Through Christ our Lord.

priesthood on February 2nd, 1956. His first parish assignment was Sacred Heart Church, Newton Center, MA. In 
1961, Fr. McElroy was commissioned into the United States Navy Chaplain Corps and was subsequently assigned 

to Marine Corps Recruit Depot (MCRD), San Diego, CA. In 1962, upon completion of his tour at MCRD, Fr. 
McElroy deployed aboard ship to the Western Pacific with PHIBRON 3. In 1963, he was released from the active-

duty Navy and returned to the Archdiocese of Boston where he was assigned to St. Timothy's Church in 
Norwood, MA. In 1967, he was recalled to the active-duty Navy and immediately deployed for a 12-month tour 
with the 3rd Marine Division in the Republic of Vietnam. He subsequently spent the next 24 years of his active-
duty Navy career in various assignments ministering to the spiritual needs of Navy and Marine Corps personnel. 

Among notable duty stations, he served aboard the last of the heavy cruisers in the Navy, the USS Newport 
News (CA-148) for three years which included a second tour in Vietnam. He was the first Force Chaplain for the 

Submarine Force, Atlantic Fleet, and his final tour of duty was as Command Chaplain, Naval Air Station, 
Jacksonville, FL, where he retired as a Captain in July of 1991. Returning to the Archdiocese of Boston, Fr. 

McElroy served on the Emergency Response Team until 1995, when he was assigned as pastor of St. Michael's 
Church, Avon, MA. After five years at St. Michael’s he retired in October of 2000 and relocated to Palm Coast, FL. 

There, he was assigned as a weekend associate at Saint Elizabeth Ann Seton Church as well as offering Mass as 
needed in various parishes throughout the Diocese of Saint Augustine.

During his military service, Fr. McElroy was the recipient of numerous awards and decorations, including the 
Legion of Merit, the Bronze Star (with Combat V device), the Purple Heart, and the Combat Action Ribbon. Fr. 
McElroy has been predeceased by his parents Charles and Lillian McElroy as well as his older brother, Charles 
and twin brother, Thomas. He is survived by his nephew, John McElroy of Virginia Beach, VA; nephew, Michael 
and wife Tracey McElroy and family of Natick, MA; and his nephew, William McElroy of Westwood, MA.
Family and friends will be received Tuesday, April 23rd from 7:00 PM – 9:00 PM at St. Elizabeth Ann Seton 
Catholic Church, 4600 Belle Terre Parkway, Palm Coast FL 32164. A Funeral Mass celebrating the life of Fr. 
McElroy will be held at 11:00 AM, Wednesday, April 24th at St. Elizabeth Ann Seton Catholic Church in Palm 
Coast. Military honors will be rendered immediately following the Funeral Mass.
In remembrance of Fr. McElroy’s dedication to his priestly vocation, the family asks that in lieu of flowers 
donations be made to: Sisters of Mercy @ Sister Enda Egan 4250 A1A South, Unit B12 St. Augustine FL 32080

Reverend John W. McElroy and his twin brother, Thomas were born in Norwood, MA, sons 
of the late Charles A. and Lillian D. McElroy, on November 29, 1930. After attending Boston 
College, he entered St. John's Seminary in Brighton, MA, and was ordained to the



Relevant Radio www,relevantradio.com

Watch Devine Mercey every weekday at 4pm Eastern
on the Relevant Radio app, their Facebook page or on Utube.

Watch Rosary across America every night at 8pm  Eastern on the Relevant 
Radio app, their Facebook page or on Utube.

Increase your Faith with



Knights of Columbus Mother Seton Council 17480 Officers 2024

Grand Knight
Owen Thompson

Financial Sec
Deacon Jose Homen.

Chancellor
Bart Lore

Advocate
Joseph Kubasky

Treasurer
Dan Lamperti

Deputy GK
Ralph Esposito

Warden
Benjamin Ladrido

Inside Guard
John Brailsford

2 Year Trustee
John Furmanek

1 Year Trustee
Greg Gully

Lecture

John Franz
3 Year Trustee
Mike Tennyson

Outside Guard
Thomas Brand 

Rev. Jose Panthaplamthottiyil
Pastor/Chaplin

Council Committees 2024

Program 
Director

Ralph
Esposito

Youth
Director

Chris
Daley

Life 
Director
Wayne 
Friday

Rev. Robert Trujillo
Parochial Vicar

KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS: MEN ON A MISSION
Charity, unity, fraternity and patriotism. These are the four 
pillars that guide brother Knights as they put their faith into 
action in service to God, their families and their communities.

Recorder
Kevin Riebsam
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